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Members Present



Jared Langkilde 
MCC
Shirley Green
PVCC
John Snelling
EMCC
Karen Russo
GCC
Les Strickland
MCC
Ken Clarke
PVCC


Patricia Honzay
DO
Scott Wickham
CGCC
Cheryl Crutcher
SMCC
Deanna Kalcich
SCC
Sherri Basha
CGCC
Shirley Henderson
MCC


Scott Schulz
GCC
Kerry Mitchell
PC
Andy Lenartz
DO
Nicole DeLeon
EMCC
Michele Hamm
GWCC
Kevin Bilder
Rio
Nick Rouse
DO
Jim Neuenfeldt
PC
Gloria Smith
DO


Jeanette Cernetic
DO
Zhara Dean
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Guests Present
Cat Dragon
SCC
Mike Trier
DO


Call to Order


After establishing that a quorum existed, Jared called the meeting to order at 9:40 am.

Approval of Minutes


Several typographical errors and the misspelling of Mike Trier’s name were noted.  Kerry moved to approve the minutes July 24th meeting; Pat Honzay seconded, and the minutes were approved as corrected.

Committee Reports


Jared suggested a one-month extension of the due date for committee chairmen to submit the committee guidelines/operating procedures, member rosters, meeting dates and locations, and committee goals for 2007-2008.  These are to be sent electronically to secretary, Zhara Dean, no later than 8 am Sept. 22.

Establishment of a MEC Web Committee


In an order to maintain accuracy, consistency, and currency on the MAT website, an ad hoc Web Committee was established.  Nick Rouse, Kevin Bilder, Andy Lenartz, and Gloria Smith volunteered to serve on the committee with Jared Langkilde.

2006-2007 Initiatives Report



Shirley Green reported on the status of the four initiatives for 2006-07.  These included. Mentoring, with a focus on working with new MEC members and new MAT employees on campus; Leadership, working in coordination with the Chancellor’s office in scheduling the speaker for the MAT conference resulting in considerable savings; the Welcome, made available letters for the MEC president and Unit presidents to send to new MAT employees to enhance the sense of belonging at MCCCD.  The fourth, Content Resources, developed an ambitions plan to establish a database of MAT employees and their various areas of expertise.  Privacy issues complicated the project; continued efforts on the project will be somewhat scaled back.  Shirley finished her report with the observation that a number of people involved last year are no longer serving on MEC.  Some of these initiatives though incomplete, merit continued work, and there may be opportunities to partner with other groups to accomplish them.  Continued work on these initiatives will be considered at the September meeting. 

District Diversity Advisory Committee


The MAT Executive Council received a request for a representative to serve on the District Diversity Advisory Committee.  Nicole DeLeon will fill that post.

MAT Evaluation Committee


Volunteers were sought to work with Vice Chancellor Al Cruso’s office in a redesign of the MAT Evaluation tool.  A one-page form focused on professional development rather than on discipline is the goal.  Cat Dragon, Ken Clarke, Pat Honzay, and Les Strickland volunteered in conjunction with Shirley Green, who will chair the committee.

Bylaws


Kerry Mitchell is chairing the bylaws committee; Jared will join to provide continuity.  It was explained that sending the bylaws changes to the full membership for a vote, in fact, is not prescribed by the existing bylaws.  The process calls for sending the revisions to the MAT employees at least ten days before the MEC meeting of any revisions.  MAT employees then communicate their preferences to their unit reps, who will vote on acceptance or rejection of the changes at a MAT Executive Council meeting.  The Bylaws Committee will review the revised bylaws for any needed changes before starting the process over.

Certification Committee


Nick Rouse, committee chairman, asked for additional members.  Jared directed any volunteers to notify Zhara by Thursday, September 6th.  Ken raised the possibility of getting credit for other types of training not yet compensated.  Pat Honzay clarified that faculty members get points for various types of training; when these points reach a certain point, it can mean an advance on the salary scale.  Jared suggested that Ken put his suggestion into an email to be considered by CPD.

Professional Growth Committee


Though there are several volunteers for the Professional Growth Committee, Sherri reported that there are really no available slots.  Those volunteers have agreed to serve on other committees.

At-Large Appointments


Les Strickland moved to appoint three committee chairmen, Sherri Basha, Nick Rouse, and Karen Russo, as at-large members; Kevin seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.

CPD


The Bylaws states that the committee will consist of the president and the cluster reps. Jared asked for additional members for the CPD team, and directed anyone interested to notify Zhara by 8 am September 6th. Many of last year’s items were tabled so the committee will start with those.  HR has indicated a willingness to work with MAT to establish processes for corrective action and grievance.  Making more effective use of the trained mediators was also discussed.  Another topics that may require attention are: the requirement to sign all the new waivers and disclosures; inclusion of the “hostile work environment” prohibition in the MAT Policy Manual or the Blue Book, if it doesn’t appear in the All Employee Manual; vulnerability of MAT in a re-org for “budgetary reasons;” protecting the six-month notification requirement for downsizing loss of job; caution about limiting wording regarding pay increases when moving to a higher grade.  Al Cruso and Jared will meet to enumerate those items on which agreement is evident.  The goal is to then get into the other issues and refine them before the end of the semester, so the spring can be spent in negotiating with HR.


James Neuenfeldt raised the issue of the legality of MAT personnel working well over 40 hours in a week and still being required to enter sick days on Time & Labor.  Last year consultation with the attorney found that there is no such requirement for government employees, and his opinion is that if MAT is docked for time off after working more than 40 hours, then overtime should be paid. Shirley will continue research the question.  


It was cautioned that well-intentioned changes in the Policy Manual can result in unanticipated consequences. After the CPD committee has completed its work, it should be standard procedure to have an attorney review the recommendations.
Other Items:

Ken Clarke suggested that the Newsletter add some items such as explanation of the bylaws, highlights of MEC minutes, and notes from the president. To implement these suggestions, Zhara will first check the results of a newsletter that goes beyond one page – the limiting factor to date.

Treasurer’s report


Gloria Smith distributed the final Treasurer’s report for 06-07 prepared by Rose Smith.  Les moved that the report be accepted; Shirley Henderson seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  

Professional Growth


Sherri Basha reported that there were 67 requests for August; 43 were approved.  Funds are still available for all quarters of the year.  The maximum award amount remains $2,500, but discussion continues about recommending an increase for the next fiscal year.  Consideration of awards for webinars and computer-based training is ongoing.  Authentication of these types of courses is the primary concern.

Unit Visits


As a result of Jared’s offer to visit individual unit meetings, four visits have been scheduled.  Others are encouraged to submit dates as soon as possible.
Adjournment


With a reminder about the urgency of providing the Committee rosters, schedules, procedures, and goals, Jared entertained a motion for adjournment.  Moved, and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 11:15 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Zhara Dean

MAT Executive Council Secretary

